
MINUTES

PUBLIC HEARING

Bylaw No. 1263- 15 — Road Closure Bylaw

Tuesday, July 14, 2015 — 1: 10 pm

A Public Hearing conducted by the Council of the Municipal District of Pincher Creek No. 9 was
held on Tuesday, July 14, 2015 at 1: 10 pm in order to receive input on Bylaw No. 1263- 15. 

In attendance: 

Council: Reeve Brian Hammond, Councillors Terry Yagos, Fred Schoening, and G
Marchuk

Staff: Chief Administrative Officer Wendy Kay, Director of Development and
Community Services Roland Milligan, Director of Operations Leo Reedyk, 
Director of Finance and Administration Mat Bonertz, Finance Manager Janene

Day, and Executive Assistant Tara Cryderman. 

Reeve Brian Hammond opened the Public Hearing, the time being 1: 10 pm. 

Reeve Hammond read the Advertisement Clause. This Public Hearing has been advertised in
accordance with Section 606 of the Municipal Government Act. This Public Hearing was
advertised in the Pincher Creek Echo on Tuesday, June 30 and Wednesday, July 8, 2015. 

Reeve Hammond read the Purpose of the Hearing. 

The purpose of this Public Hearing is to receive public input on proposed Bylaw 1263- 15. The
purpose ofproposed Bylaw 1263- 15 is to close to public travel for the purpose of disposing of
the following roadway described as: 

ALL THAT PORTION OF SIXTH STREET LYING SOUTH AND EAST OF FIRST

AVENUE AS SHOWN ON PLAN 7850AL. 

CONTAINING 0.086 HECTARES ( 0. 21 ACRES) MORE OR LESS

Director of Development and Community Services Roland Milligan provided an overview of
Bylaw No. 1263- 15. 

Reeve Hammond asked if anyone wished to make a presentation. No one wished to speak. 

Reeve Hammond asked if there were any written submissions. No submissions were received. 

Reeve Hammond asked if there were any questions or comments at this time. None were asked. 

Councillor Terry Yagos moved to adjourn the Public Hearing, the time being 1: 12 pm. 
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